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26 March 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers  
 

As we approach the end of a hugely different, but albeit remarkably busy term, I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all our parents/carers for your continued support throughout the 
last term.  It has been a delight to have our learners back in the building.  Their behaviour, 
attitude towards learning, resilience and positivity has been outstanding in this time of 
adversity; we really do have a community to be proud of!   
 

Following the Easter break, the Education Minister has announced that she expects all 
learners to return to onsite schooling.  This means that, pending on the science, all year 
groups will return to school on Monday 12 April 2021 – the first day of the summer term.  All 
learners should enter the school as per their normal entrance from 8.35am, and 
go immediately to their form class.  If, as a school we receive information from Welsh 
Government to the contrary of this, we will contact parents before Monday 12 April 2021 with 
alternative information and arrangements. 
 

As a reminder, pupils are to wear face masks in classrooms and when moving around inside 
the school (where social distancing between them is not possible) but not when they are 
outside.  Please note that teachers continue to be expected to distance themselves socially 
from pupils and from each other, for example using the space(s) allocated to them at the front 
of classrooms etc.  All the other advice remains the same, including the advice around hand 
washing, good ventilation in rooms and so on.   
 

Lastly, PE lessons will resume as per normal on return.  All children will need to bring their PE 
kit to school in conjunction with their individual timetabled lessons.   
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch.   
 

Stay safe   
 
 
 
 

Mrs Thomas   
Head of Secondary  
  

 

 


